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Submission #1 - Environmental Protection Agency Attachment 3

RECEIVED

“= Environmental 23 APR 2013
' Protection Authority HASTINGS DISTAICT cOUNG,
Te Mana Rauhi Taiao

File Ref: POL

April 18, 2018

Ross MclLeod

Hastings District Council
Private Bag 9002
HASTINGS

4156

Dear Ross

Feedback for your Long Term Plan

As many territorial and regional councils throughout New Zealand are currently consulting on their
Long Term Plans, | wanted to take the opportunity to remind councils of their obligations under the
Hazardous Substances and New Organisms Act 1996.

Please consider these obligations whenever you are reviewing your plans and prioritising your
activities.

Collectively, and alongside regional councils, New Zealand's 67 territorial authorities are our biggest
field force of hazardous substances enforcement officers outside workplaces — responsible for
hazardous substance compliance and enforcement in every public and private location within their
boundaries, in situations not controlled by other agencies.

There are significant environmental and safety risks of not adequately resourcing these
responsibilities.

| appreciate the difficulty in quantifying the size and potential impact of the risks, and the challenge of
competing resources. Hazardous substances, however, span all of the outcomes that many councils
already focus on — such as water quality, air quality, and sustainable resource management. Rather
than address hazardous substance enforcement in isolation, you could consider improvements in
relation to the other environmental and economic outcomes you are working towards. This might
include, for example, distributing public education material on hazardous substance safety to your
ratepayers, and/or you might decide to fund an in-house hazardous substances expert to support your
enforcement staff.

Thank you for the role you play in safeguarding the health and safety of New Zealand's people and
environment.

Yours sincerely

V> o

Allan Freeth
Chief Executive

" pH +64 4 916 2426 Level 10 www.epa.govt.nz
Ax+64 4 914 0433 215 Lambton Quay
emaiL info@epa.govt.nz Private Bag 63002, Waterloo Quay

Wellington 6140, New Zealand
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Submission #2 - Jane Mackersey (Havelock North Business Association)

Attachment 4

ol | zs

HAVELOCK NORTH Gttt e

2017

HAVELOCK NORTH VILLAGE WISHLIST 2018 Havelock North Business Association Jane Mackersey March 2018

HDC has suggested we put together a wish list of projects around the village for 2018 and beyond.
These vary from small to large projects

Parks & Reserves : Colin Hosford

o Call ol N

©®No

10.

11.
12.

13

Events

Remove underplanting and protective frames from mature specimen trees in the Village

Central Village roundabout to have electricity added.

Power outlets accessible for events in the ‘Event Triangle between Te Aute Road & Middle Road opp Porters Hotel
Upgrade our gardens for a more unified feel. Central Village roundabout & roundabout smaller surround gardens to be
planted in green & white colour way with low planting so pods are visible & so when we put up flags and coloured
bunting to promote events it is more unified

Make sure plantings are not edible plants that local restaurants can harvest and feed to us after they have been
watered by all the local dogs! example Rosemary in Joll Road is harvested daily

Pods to be water blasted

Irrigation to said gardens repaired or replaced

LED fairy lighting in more mature trees in Village centre

A Sculptural 3D metal Christmas tree to be designed that has LED lighting integrated that can be fitted to and around
existing flagpole. Full height or higher than existing flagpole. Fixings for adding hanging decorations (Can the structural
steel beams from the Opera House be adapted for this?)

Add more large sculptures around Havelock North & have a sculpture trail that an APP can later be developed for and
include Hastings and Napier Sculptures. People can self-walk the trail and gain knowledge about the Artists, the Artists
inspiration for the piece and about the funding for the piece

Dog poop bag dispenser machines at entry to Village & in parks

There are doggie poo apparatus available that decompose poo in the ground. Alternatively, Rubbish bins alongside all
dog poop bag dispenser machines

. More places to tie dogs up around the village as they are not allowed to go into all shops.

manager: Ginette Miller

Have a transportable oversized 3D sign “Love Havelock North” for events

Two Large stylish information Boards. One to be positioned behind or to side of i-site. The other in the Village Green.
These info boards update public about events this week and this month in the village. They can also be used in an
emergency or in an event such as the Water Crisis to give instruction ie BOIL water till further notice.

Roading: Jag Pannu

Walking/ Cycle path on Napier Road to link to Clive

Walking/Cycle track added to Red Bridge

The bus shelter opposite Porters to be removed & replaced by extending the roofline of the iway info shelter beside it
to provide seating and shelter. One structure with the same linking design

All Barriers for pedestrian crossings such as on Porter Drive near Te Aute Road and near new World to have a more
aesthetic design. Currently boring and ugly. Can we have Functional but funky or stylish

Road signs: Most are ugly. Napier has introduced Art Deco font design throughout. Could we introduce our own unique
village font style for street signs.

Why does Porter Drive/Te Aute Road & others have so many signs on a pole in the middle for Churches & schools &
sports clubs? Are they a legal requirement? Surely google maps means this is no longer necessary. If not remove the
signs and the pole to allow for sculpture or vine planting in lines or espaliered fruit etc

Continue with beautifying power boxes in village with paintings

More places to park bicycles around the village and lock them up
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Submission #2 - Jane Mackersey (Havelock North Business Association)

Attachment 4
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Submission #2 - Jane Mackersey (Havelock North Business Association)

Attachment 4

Lex F. Verhoeven

O
Subject: FW: Roading : RED BRIDGE Cycle clip on request &
[¢D)
=
From: jane Mackersey [mailtozjanemackersey@live.com)
Sent: Tuesday, 6 March 2018 2:01 p.m.
To: Jagwinder Pannu <jagwinderp@hdc.govt.nz>
Cc: Sandra Hazlehurst <Sandra.Hazlehurst@hdc govt.nz>; Dale Cooley <dale @papillonclothing.co.nz>; rachel.sedger@gmail.com
Subject: Roading : RED BRIDGE Cycle clip on request
N NZ'S
N\ MOST
HAVELOCK NO oy
SUBURB
2017 <
)
C
(¢D)
e
6 March 2018 %
. - . . H
Hastings District Council z
Dear Mr Pannu
The Havelock North Business Association has recently asked their members for input for improvements they would like to see around the village and
surrounding areas both big and small.
1
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Submission #2 - Jane Mackersey (Havelock North Business Association)

Attachment 4

This was on the recommendation of Colin Hosford when discussing changes around the I-site for the possibility of installing a Dibble Sculpture.

Red Bridge Strengthening came up in a discussion with the HNBA and with that we were unanimously agreed there was a need for a clip-on cycle/walkway
on Red Bridge for safety reasons,

This is a part of a popular loop for cyclists doing the Tukituki loop and with increased logging projected for the next few years with trees reaching maturity in
the area, it becomes in our view, even more urgent.

The traffic to Waimarama appears to have increased and with council having approved the café at Red Bridge, it has increased the foot traffic of locals and
cyclists seeing the café as a destination.

The current bridge has NO margin for error for pedestrians or cyclists and is extremely dangerous in our opinion.
In a conversation with Mayor Hazelhurst around this she thought a submission was needed.

The HNBA looked into that but could see nothing on the website relevant and also rang council and asked for the relevant forms to be emailed but received
nothing. I then contacted Kevin Deacon for his advice and he informed me there is no formal submission document for this and suggested a letter to Roading
Engineers and the Mayor, hence this letter.

So the HNBA would like to see a clip-on cycle walkway added to the RED BRIDGE at the same time as the strengthening work is being undertaken.

The scaffolding for the strengthening hopefully can be used for the clip- on and so reduce costs and inconvenience to the public is reduced if the work is carried
out at the same time,

Kind regards

Jane

Mackersey President
Havelock North Business Association

info@havel rth

Ph 021 168 8670

Sent from Windows Mail
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Submission #3 - Phillip Stubbs

Attachment 5

Wufoo - Entry Manager

Page 1 of 1

HDC - Draft Long Term Plan 2018/28 #2

Title:
Name *

Address

Daytime contact phone: *
Evening contact phone:
Emall

Please Indicate whether or not you
wish to speak to your submission at a
Council Meeting set down for hearing
submissions, commencing 05 June
2018.

If your submission is a rural matter, it
will also be discussed at the Rural
Community Board Meeting (28 May
2018).

Please indicate if you also want to
speak to the Rural Community Board.

What are the main topics in your
submission?

Please tell us your views in the text
box or by attaching your submission
below.

Attach your submission

Created
10 Apr 2018
22939 MM

PUBLIC

Mr
Philip Stubbs

[ 59 Strome Road RD3 Napier
Waiohiki 4183
New Zealand

273435032

philandwenz@gmail.com

No

No

Enjoying our city centre and Coastal hazard strategy.

| have reservations about running up debt to further enhance
the city centre. In my time the council has embarked on several
rejuvenation Initiatives which | feel are sufficient. Napier Is so
close and has the advantage of regular patronage from the
cruise ships, trying to compete is folly.

Secondly | would not like to see too many resources devoted to
the Coastal Hazard Strategy as | don't see the point of
spending millions delaying the inevitable,

https://napier.wufoo.cu/entries’hdc-draft-long-term-plan-201828/ 10/04/2018
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Submission #4 - Joy Mundy

Attachment 6

Wufoo - Entry Manager Page 1 of 1
HDC - Draft Long Term Plan 2018/28 #3
Title: Mrs
Name * Joy Mundy
Address 743 Whakapirau Road

Daytime contact phone: *
Evening contact phone:
Email

Please indicate whether or not you
wish to speak to your submission at a
Councll Meeting set down for hearing
submissions, commencing 05 June
2018,

If your submission iIs a rural matter, it
will also be discussed at the Rural
Community Board Meeting (28 May
2018).

Please indicate if you also want to
speak to the Rural Community Board.

What are the main topics in your
submission?

Please tell us your views in the text
box or by attaching your submission
below.

Attach your submission

Created

RD4 Hastings, Hawkes Bay 4174
New Zealand

273076419

jJymundy®@®xtra.co.nz

No

No

| object strongly to the very expenstve printed folder you have
sent out to ratepayers, What a waste of my rates.

11 Apr 2018
12:00:06 PM P Address
PUBLIC
https://napier.wufoo.ewentries’hdc-draft-long-term-plan-201828/ 11/04/2018
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Submission #5 - Hinewai Hawaikirangi

Attachment 7

Wufoo - Entry Manager Page 1 of |
HDC - Draft Long Term Plan 2018/28 #16
Title: Waiohiki Marae Re-build
Name * Hinewal Hawaikirangi
Address [© 453 Kennedy Road
Napier, Hawkes Bay 4112
New Zealand
Daytime contact phone: * 210770088

Evening contact phone;
Email hhawaikirangi@gmail.com

Please Indicate whether or not No
you wish to speak to your

submission at a Council Meeting

set down for hearing

submissions, commencing 05

June 2018.

If your submission is a rural No
matter, It will also be discussed at

the Rural Community Board

Meeting (28 May 2018).

Please indicate if you also want to
speak to the Rural Community
Board.

What are the main topics in your  Marae and ablution re-buid completion
submission? Self-Sustainable Facility for visitors and emergency
Heritage and cultural significance

Please teil us your views in the Please refer to the attached document.

text box or by attaching your

submission below. A presentation time with the Councilors has been approved through
Annette Hilton for Tuesday 29 May from 4pm-Spm.

= hastin i nci ission_for ighiki
Attach your submission A '
i N 522 03 KB+ POF
Ate

Created
25 Apr 2018
74029PM 1P Address
PUBLIC
https://napier.wufoo.com/entries/hde-draft-long-term-plan-201828/ 26/04/2018
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Submission #5 - Hinewai Hawaikirangi

Attachment 7

24 April 2018

Hastings District Council
Private Bag 9002
Hastings 4156

LTP SUBMISSION Planning for our future 2018 - 2028
I f the WAIOHIKI MARAE WHARENUI - A focility for 1

Téna koe, téna koutou

Introduction/Background

The Waiohiki Marae Board of Trustees would like to request funding support of $150,000 from our
Hastings District Council towards the rebuild of our wharenul (meeting house) and ablution facilities
within the Long Term Plan. Mr Graham has been involved in discussions with the Hastings District
Mayor, Napier City Mayor and Chairperson of Ngati Kahungunu Iwi Incorporated, about solutions to
have the re-build completed. Included in this submission is the presentation given to the mentioned
voted representatives of our community,

The rebuild is necessary after an electrical fault destroyed our whare, Te Huinga in 2002. Our hapi,
Ngati Parau, has struggled since to maintain a sense of identity and place. Without Marae facilities we
are unable to host manuhiri (visitors), hold Tangihanga (funerals), celebrate life events, practise
tikanga (cultural practises) and generally come together to hui (meet) at Waidhiki. Of greatest regret
is the impact on the next generation who are growing up without a Marae.

The rebuild has been a long and drawn out process. Internationally recognised Hawke’s Bay architect
the late Paris Magdalinos designed and initially project managed the Marae rebuild. His son, Nic
Magdalinos took over the family architecture business upon his father's passing and continued to
project manage the rebuild. Sadly, Nic passed away in September 2017, leaving the rebuild three
quarters finished and up in the air to its conclusion. With no driving force, the project is at risk of
stagnating.

This project has received strong regional support from Hawke's Bay's leaders including Napier Mayor
Bill Dalton, Hastings Mayor Sandra Hazelhurst, Hawke's Bay Regional Council Chairperson Rex
Graham, Napier MP Stuart Nash and Tuki Tuki MP Lawrence Yule. The project also has received
support from Eastern and Central Community Trust, and the Department of Internal Affairs

History of Waiohiki

Waidhiki has traditionally been the site of the Marae where it has tremendous cultural, spiritual and
social significance to the Ngati Parau hapi. It also has regional significance in Hawke's Bay as a central
meeting place between Maori tribes, and between Maor and Pakeha at the time of early colonial
settlement.

The Marae is adjacent to the Tataekuri River and sits at the foot of Otatara P4, one of the largest and
oldest P3 complexes of its kind in New Zealand. Strategically located and providing expansive views
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Submission #5 - Hinewai Hawaikirangi

Attachment 7

and access to a range of natural resources meant this Pa was regarded by many iwi as the greatest Pa
in the district. Historically its ownership was strongly contested at times.

The proposed Marae complex will fulfil traditional uses for Ngati Parau and be available for community
use. Its location next to Eastern Institute of Technology (EIT), Napier Golf Club and Pettigrew Green
Arena (regional sports facility), provides a raft of opportunities for complementary activities to be
based at the Marae (such as accommodation for tournaments).

This will ensure it is regularly used, securing its on-going sustainability and creating a vibrant
community hub. Our goal is to run community-based social services and programmes (health,
education and employment) and, in time, a variety of Maori business ventures, such as guided tours
of the wharenui and Otatara Pa, to create jobs and improve socio-economic outcomes for the Ngati
Parau hapa.

The Marae Trustees' long-term vision is for the Marae complex to be the beating heart of a flourishing
Ngati Parau hapd. It will be a highly-used community asset with a strong focus on education through
the K&hanga Reo on site, and a strategic partnership with the neighbouring EIT. The true value of the
project is not the built structure but the intergenerational imparting of customs, knowledge and skills.

Having a whare tipuna {ancestral house) is of utmost importance to our hapil. As a hapi we are united
and determined to see a wharenui built. It will enable both Ngati Parau members living in Waidhiki
and living elsewhere to reconnect with our whakapapa (genealogy).

Project details

The proposed Marae complex, provides a building solution for the hapi’s needs both now and into
the future. The traditional wharenui (meeting house) is 70% constructed. We are seeking part funding
for the remaining 30%.

The total project cost is $2,067,612.10. So far $1,345,768 has been raised and committed to the
project and a further $725,000 is required to get to completion. A breakdown of costs and funds
secured is attached.

The project has required four consents, all of which have been approved. The project has been
tendered for construction and GEMCO Group has been selected as the preferred tenderer, You will
observe various building and site plans associated with the Wharenui build included in this application.

Positive discussions are underway with both Hastings District Council and Napier City Council to see if
they will commit a further $150,000 each to see the project through. The HapG will commit another
$145,000. We are seeking $140,000 from private philanthropy and a further $140,000 from gaming
trusts. Please refer to the last age for a breakdown of the Waiohiki Marae Project costs. Also attached
is the Gemco Construction Ltd contract agreement with development schedules.

Supporting Partners for a Future Community

The project has wide community support from our neighbours, local schools and community leaders.
A number of people and stakeholders, including local mayors, Members of Parliament, iwi,
neighbouring institutions, schools and community organisations have been consulted on the project
and supporting letters are enclosed with this application,

2
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Submission #5 - Hinewai Hawaikirangi

Attachment 7

The success of this project affords the opportunity for the future of our community to develop and
flourish in the following avenues;

Facilities: Community meeting facility,. Accommodation for groups/sporting teams/international
visitors.,

Services: Civil Defence Hub (self-sustained water and wastewater supply). Significant space for
temporary accommodation. Base for social/health service delivery and provision. Education base for
Maori and cultural studies. Direct link to EIT. Central point for Napier early childhood, primary, and
secondary education

Environment: Base for environmental restoration, native plant propagation and river beautification,
7,600 trees planted to date.

Leadership: Kaitiakitanga, entrepreneurship, environmentalism.

Encouragement: A base for cultural development and integration,

Economic opportunity: Tourism, working commercial kitchen (Food production, food product
trialling), Transmedia (Digital design), Arts/Taonga production.

Waidhiki Marae Trustees and Ngati Parau hapl have waited a long time for this project to be realised
and are very excited about the possibilities it will offer our people and the local and wider community.
We hope that The Hastings District Council will share our vision and join us in providing funding for
the project.

For any further information please make contact with me at any time.
Nga mihi nui.

Hinewai Hawaikirangi
Waichiki Marae Trustee
453 Kennedy Road,
Napier 4112

Email: hhawaikirangi@gmall.com
Phone: 0210770088
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Submission #6 - Tony Lane

Attachment 8

Wufoo - Entry Manager

HDC - Draft Long Term Plan 2018/28

Title:
Name *

Address

Daytime contact phone: *
Evening contact phone:
Email

Please indicate whether or not you
wish to speak to your submission at a
Council Meeting set down for hearing
submissions, commencing 05 June
2018.

If your submission is a rural matter, it
will also be discussed at the Rural
Community Board Meeting (28 May
2018).

Please indicate if you also want to
speak to the Rural Community Board.

What are the main topics in your
submission?

Please tell us your views in the text
box or by attaching your submission
below.

Attach your submission

Created
25 Apr 2018

35007 "M

PUBLIC

Waimarama CCTV
Tony Lane

m 208 Tauroa Rd Havelock North
Hastings 4130
New Zealand

274404320

tonylane@xtra.co.nz

No

Yes

Installation of CCTV at Waimarama

as attached

.F‘ hdc_app.pdf
- ; - PDF
e 743 KB D

1P Address

https://napier.wufoo.com/entries’hdc-draft-long-term-plan-201828/

Page 1 of |

#15

26/04/2018
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Submission #6 - Tony Lane Attachment 8

April 25" 2018

A group known as Waimarama Defibrillator Project (not for profit) last year saw the
installation of a publically accessible AED at the southern end of Waimarama beach.

The project this year is to see the installation of CCTV in Waimarama. One fundraising
event has taken place to which some generous contributions were made.

There was a request from a minority of residents (which in a show of hands was shown
to be 99 to1 against the proposal) to close most of the beach 65 days a year.

The installation of CCTV would address most of the concerns of the minority proposal.

The Waimarama Defibrillator Project group would like to request funds to help with the
installation of CCTV in Waimarama.

The Project team consists of Grahame Hook, Claire Vogtherr, Janeen Gladstone &
Tony Lane
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Submission #7 - Simon Shaw

Attachment 9
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